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EXECUTIVE NEWS
24 February 2005                                    
No. 114


Congratulations

The Executive welcomed Christine Blower to her first meeting of the Executive as Deputy General Secretary and formally congratulated her on her election.


The General Secretary reported that Christine had been welcomed as part of the senior management team and that there was a real commitment on the part of all within the team to working together and united in the best interest of the NUT.   
Stoke Rochford Hall

The General Secretary reported that meetings were on-going with the local authority, with English Heritage, with the assessors and other professionals.  
Steps were also being taken to protect and secure the parts of Stoke Rochford damaged by fire.


NUT training courses, including professional development courses, were still being held but in different localities.  

Public Sector Pensions Campaign


The General Secretary reported to the Executive that unions representing employees within the local government pension scheme, where the date for implementing change had been set at 1 April 2005, were seeking to persuade the Government to set that date aside to allow for proper negotiations.  Such a decision if agreed by Government would be viewed as a success and would impact on the intended 23 March day of strike action.  There were difficulties, however, in that the Government was concerned that postponement should not affect council tax.  Local authorities had confirmed that postponement would lead to increases in council tax.
The NUT’s proposals for a day of action, subject to the outcome of the survey of members, might be joined by NATFHE, Unison, AUT and CYWU.   Discussions would continue to seek to persuade the other teachers’ organisations to join in the action.
The General Secretary advised that a special meeting of the Executive would be held to decide where formal ballots would be conducted, and in the light of the analysis of the survey returns, the nature of the ballot.
STRB Report

The General Secretary reported that the STRB report had been accepted by the Government in the main.  The report was not in the interests of teachers or of schools and would result in pay cuts for thousands of teachers.  It would impact differently in primary and in secondary schools.  

The STRB had made a formal recommendation that the NUT should be involved in discussions relevant to the STRB and that such involvement should be without precondition.  It had recognised the Union’s expertise in CPD.  The response of the Secretary of State previously had not been to accept this recommendation of the STRB.  It was hoped that the work undertaken in building an alliance with Unison would put pressure on Government now to accept without question the recommendation.


The Executive agreed the following motion:


The Executive totally opposes the salary restructuring proposed by the STRB and its acceptance by the Secretary of State.


The Executive agrees to give maximum publicity to this position and to give further consideration to a campaign of vigorous opposition.

Academies

The General Secretary drew attention to a report by PriceWaterhouseCoopers, obtained by The Guardian under the Freedom of Information Act, which was made available to the Government in November 2003.  That report underscored and confirmed all the NUT had been saying about academies, that improvements in their performance was due to admissions policies and changes in their intake.  A recent editorial in The Guardian and an article by Roy Hattersley further reinforced the Union’s evidence.  These reports and articles would lend support to NUT campaigns in opposition to the creation of new academies.
Priority Motions to Conference

The Executive agreed that a priority motion on pensions should be put to Conference.  
Consideration would further be given to additional priority motions:  on salaries in the light of the STRB report that had just published and on workforce reform, subject to new developments in that area.  It was agreed that local associations and divisions would be notified as soon as any decision was taken.
PPA Advice

The General Secretary advised that practical advice to headteachers and NUT school representatives on the implementation of PPA was in the final stages of preparation and would be circulated soon.  The NUT had insisted that teachers should receive their entitlement to PPA; schools should not undermine the educational experience of children as a result of steps taken to introduce PPA; and that headteachers should demand the funds necessary to enable the introduction of PPA.
New Assistant Secretary Post

The Executive agreed to establish a new Assistant Secretary post, with responsibility for providing support to local associations and divisions and to school representatives, regional co-ordination and for action.  This new post responded to the decision of Conference in 2003.  The appointment would be advertised in accordance with agreed procedures and without undue delay.  In relation to action, the post would reflect the role of the General Secretary and Deputy General Secretary in national deputations.
Motions to TUC Equality Conferences


The Executive agreed motions to be submitted to the TUC Disabled Members’ Conference and the TUC Black Workers’ Conference.  The former called for the urgent introduction of a Single Equality Act to remedy anomalies in the current legislation. The latter called on the TUC Executive to press the Government to ensure that the needs of black and minority ethnic women were fully taken into account through the Government Task Force.

Consultation Documents


The Executive agreed responses to a number of consultation documents, including the DfES consultation on the “Pan-London 14-19 Learner Offer”; the Government’s five year strategy for childcare “Choice for Parents:  The Best Start for Children”; and the QCA’s “Principles for a Credit Framework for England”.
“Every Child Matters:  New Arrangements for Children’s Services Inspection”

The Executive agreed a detailed and considered response to the OFSTED consultation.  The NUT welcomed the greater public accountability of local authority services; the increased emphasis on the integration of inspection of education and social services in the recent Children Bill; and supported the concept of fitting care and education around the child.  The NUT supported the development of child centred approaches to the delivery of children’s services, but believed that fuller integration of care and education services should not undermine the professional role of teachers or blur the distinction between education and social services.

In concluding the NUT said that it was vital that the new arrangements were not based on a culture of name and shame.

Thanks to the President


The General Secretary thanked the President for her chairing of the Executive during her term of office and also for the outstanding way in which she had represented the Union during the year.  He drew attention to Mary Compton’s contribution at the Labour Party Conference in which she effectively destroyed the Labour Party’s arguments on choice in education.
